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“Life is like riding a bicycle. To keep your balance, you must 

keep moving.”- Albert Einstein 

 

Be In The Know 

• Join us tomorrow at 10:00 a.m. for our PTA meeting in the cafeteria. 
A light breakfast will be served. Our Parent Title 1 vote will be held  
during this meeting. You will have the opportunity  to  take a vote 
whether to form a Parent Advisory Council (PAC) or to have the PTA 
oversee the 1% budgeted for Parent Involvement from Title 1 funds. 
Let your voice be heard and come cast your vote.  We welcome 
more parent involvement in our school, and your feedback will 
greatly help our school community.   

 

• Save the Date! Parent-Teacher Conferences will be held on Thurs-

day November 9th from 4:30 p.m.– 7:30 p.m. and Friday November 

10th from 12:15 p.m.– 2:15 p.m. Our uniform company will be in 

attendance on Thursday evening. Uniforms will be available for 

purchase. There will be a half day for all students  on Friday. All 

students will be dismissed at 11:11 a.m.  

• Tuesday November 7th is Election Day. There will be no students in 

attendance 

 

 
 
             
 
 

Dear Parent Coordinator, 
 
My son would like to join 
a club after-school. How 
can he join one? 
 
Sincerely, 
Inclusive Dad  
 
Dear Inclusive Dad, 
 
There is a club wall across  
room 412. There are sign 
up sheets to join any club 
you wish. We also make 
announcements during 
muster advertising our 
clubs.  All he has to do is a 
pick a club and have fun! 
 
Take Care, 
PC 

 



• Did you know that we now have a PSAL Girls Volleyball team?! We played our first game 
at John Adams High School. Our East-West Wolves have been training extremely hard. 
They are not only learning skills they need to be the  best volleyball players they can be, 
they are learning what it’s like to be a part of a team, to respect one another, to show 
school spirit. We are proud of you ladies. Go team East-West! 

• Thank you to our wonderful PTA and our amazing Parent Volunteers who helped sell 
cupcakes and treats to our students on Halloween.  Our students ( and myself)  really 
enjoyed the yummy snacks for sale. As you know all profits go to our PTA so that they can 
continue to be a valuable support system to our students and staff during special events 
and activities. Your hard work doesn't go unnoticed. PTA and Parent Volunteers—we 
thank you! 

• Our four pillars here at East-West are HONOR, EXCELLENCE, CURIOSITY ,CELEBRATION. 
Last night we had an evening filled with all of the above. 10 East-West students were 
inducted into the National Honor Society. In addition to high achieving  grades, students 
have to demonstrate leadership, community service and good character.  It was a lovely 
ceremony. Thank you to all who celebrated and supported our students. A HUGE 
congratulations to: Shihong Chen, Katie Kao, Yueting Lia, Susan Lin,  Jingbian (Johnny) 
Ouyang,  Alexis Tendilla, Heidi Tuyen, Stanley Xu, Haejin Yang, Kaiwen Yang.  

 
• We understand fall is here and with winter approaching us soon  our students get chilly in 

the building.  East-West zip up sweaters are now available for purchase. Middle School 
sweater is royal blue and the High School sweater is light blue. You can purchase these 
sweaters online at http://www.idealuniform.com/ewsf . They will be available for 
purchase in stores in 2 weeks. If you already have a black East-West zip up sweater, you 
may continue to wear it for one year. The black ones are no longer available. Please 
note* This sweater is NOT considered a uniform, it’s an accessory. Your child is still 
required to wear an EWSIS shirt underneath the sweater.  Thank you for your constant 
support and feedback.   

 
• Tis the season! The holidays are upon us soon and its better to give than to receive. East-

West is spreading joy this year. We have partnered up with New York Cares Coat Drive 
and Urban Women’s Retreat Toy Drive.  Starting November 4th– December 2nd we are 
collecting new or gently used winter coats as well as a new toy for a family in need. No 
toy guns or small pieces please. Your donations will go to a 90 day shelter for battered 
women and children in NYC. There will be a donation box in front of the Main Office on 
the 4th floor.  

 
• Graduation (12th graders) Cap and Gown fitting will take place on Tuesday November 

14th at 8:30 a.m. in the cafeteria.  If your child has a first period class they will be 
released. If they do not start school until 2nd period, they must report to school at 8:30 
a.m. There is no make up day for cap and gown fitting.   

 
• Looking for something to keep your child busy on November 7?(Election Day) NYC Parks 

presents the third annual Fall Field Day! Kids, teens, and their families are invited to 
relive classic and re-imagined field day activities as they are introduced to a new 
generation. This free event will be held at Betsy Head Park in Brooklyn on Tuesday, 
November 7 from 11am - 3pm .Activities may include: Action Games, Javelin (noodle) 
throw, Soccer Drills, Pillow polo, Obstacle course, Speed pitch, Giant parachute, Tug-O-
War, Football skills, and Relay Races. At the main stage, there will be live entertainment 
and fitness workshops.  

 
• East-West can now earn money through your purchases at Stop & Shop. Just register your 

shopping card at https://stopandshop.com/school-rewards/ and pick East-West as your 

designated school. 

Have  a Wonderful Weekend, 

Maggie Schnall 

Parent Coordinator  

 

https://stopandshop.com/school-rewards/


  

家長協調員 新聞  

榮譽, 卓越, 好奇心, 慶典 
 

2017年11月3日  

 

• 下一次家長會將於11月4日星期六上午10時在學校餐廳

舉行。在這會議上，您可投票選組成一個家長諮詢委

員會（PAC）或參與監視家長會，為第一個標題基金的

百分之一的預算。請來提出您的意見和投您的一票，

歡迎有更多我們的學校家長來參與，您的意見將對我

們的學校社區有極大幫助。 

• 請保留這日子！家長教師會議將於11月9日星期四下午

4點半至7點半及11月10日星期五下午12點15分至下午2

點15分舉行。星期五所有學生將於11點11分放學。 

• 11月7日星期二是選舉日，學生不用上学。  

“人生就像騎自行車。為了保持平衡，你必須繼續前

進 。” - Albert Einstein 

親愛的家長協調員: 

我的兒子想參加課外活動。

他怎樣參加呢？ 

 

父親敬上！ 

在412號教室外的牆上貼了

有關課外活動的資料。填寫

申請表參加想加入的課外活

動。另外我們也會在早會宣

佈有關課外活動。他需要做

的就是挑選一個自已喜歡的

課外活動，玩得開心！ 

親愛的家長: 

請保重,家長協調員敬上 

 東西方國際學習學校 

需要知道的:   



 

• 你知道我們現在有一隊PSAL女子排球隊嗎？我們在John Adams 高中打了第一場比

賽。我們的球隊東西方狼一直訓練非常辛苦。他們不僅是學習技能成為最好的排

球運動員，他們還學習作為一個團隊的一部分，相互尊重，表現出學校精神。我

們為女子排球隊感到驕傲。努力東西方隊！  

• 感謝我們出色的家長會和精湛的家長義工，他們幫助我們在萬聖節向學生售賣紙

杯蛋糕和美食。我們的學生（和我自己）真的很喜歡這美味的零食售賣。您知道

所有的利潤都會轉到我們的家長會，以用作提供學生和員工的特殊節目和活動，

非常感謝家長會各委員和家長義工。 

• 東西方學校的四大支柱是榮譽，卓越，好奇心, 慶典。昨晚我們有一個充滿了上

述所有的東西的晚上。 10名東西方學生進入國家榮譽學會。學生除了取得較高成

績外，還必須表現出領導，社區服務和良好品格。這是一個光榮的儀式。感謝所

有慶祝和支持我們學生的人。非常恭喜Shihong Chen, Katie Kao, Yueting Lia, Susan 

Lin,  Jingbian (Johnny) Ouyang,  Alexis Tendilla, Heidi Tuyen, Stanley Xu, Haejin Yang, 

Kaiwen Yang.  

• 秋天來臨了，而且冬天即將到來，學生們在學校内感到寒冷。學校拉鍊毛衣外套

現在售賣。初中學生毛衣是宝藍色，高中學生毛衣是淺藍色。您可以在http://

www.idealuniform.com/ewsf 網上購買。另外毛衣將在店內兩星期售賣。如果你

已經有黑色的拉鍊毛衣，你可以繼續穿一年。請注意*毛衣只是一件外套， 

學生仍然需要在外套下面穿上校服。感謝您的支持和意見。 

• 很快節日將來臨，給予比接收更好的。今年學校正在傳播喜悅。我們已經與紐約

Cares Coat Drive和Urban Women's Retreat Toy Drive合作。從11月4日至12月2

日開始，我們正在收集新或還可使用的冬季外套，以及為有需要的家庭提供新玩

具，但是請不要捐玩具槍或小件。您的捐贈將會給予紐約市90天庇護所的受虐待

的婦女和兒童。在四樓辦公室前將會放置一個捐款箱。 

• 11月14日星期二上午8點半將於學校餐廳進行試穿畢業服裝。如果是第二節課才開

始上課的學生，也必須在上午8點半到學校報到。沒有另外試穿畢業服裝的日子。 

• 11月7日想尋找一些東西讓你的孩子做嗎？（選舉日）紐約市公園舉行第三個年度

Fall Field Day！孩子們，青少年和家人被邀請重溫經典的活動。此次免費活動將於

11月7日星期二上午11點至下午3點在布魯克林的Betsy Head公園舉行。活動內容

可能包括：動作遊戲，標槍（麵條）投擲，足球訓練，馬球，障礙賽，速度場，

巨型降落傘，拖輪O型戰爭，足球技能和接力賽。還有現場娛樂表演和健身講習

班。  

• 您可以通過您在Stop＆Shop的購物來為學校賺錢。只需在https://

stopandshop.com/school-rewards/上註冊您的購物卡，然後選擇East-West作為您

指定的學校。 

 

祝您有一個愉快的週末  

Schnall 女士 

家長協調員 

https://stopandshop.com/school-rewards/
https://stopandshop.com/school-rewards/

